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Environmental Services by JDB, LLC 
Mr. Jeffrey D. Bennett 
3880 Firestone Road 
Jacksonville, FL 32210 
 
RE: Renewal of Certificate for Discharge Cleanup Organization 
 
Dear Mr. Bennett: 
 
You are currently listed as an Approved Discharge Cleanup Organization (DCO) for the 
State of Florida.  We are extending the expiration date of your DCO Certificate to June 
30, 2026.  Please notify this office of any significant changes in your capabilities as DCO, 
as well as changes in addresses, phone numbers, or contacts.   
 
Retain a copy of this letter with your most current DCO certificate as evidence of your 
certification status.  If you have any questions, or wish to provide updates, please contact 
Mr. Shane Gibbs at (850) 245-2872 or via email at Shane.Gibbs@FloridaDEP.gov. You 
may also contact your District Emergency Response Manager to address any questions or 
issues regarding this program. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Samuel Graves, Environmental Administrator 
Office of Emergency Response 
 
 


